


Chairman: Cllr S P Waters                                                          Clerk: Mr G Bould
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 11th November 2015 at Stoke-upon-Tern Village Hall starting at 7.30 pm.
Present: 
Chairman: Cllr P Waters
Councillors: Cllr K Newby, Cllr Mrs S Birchall, Cllr P Farmer, Cllr R Wright, Cllr Mrs S Bartram, Cllr P Butters and Cllr D Moore 
Clerk: Mr G Bould.
Shropshire Council: Nicola Fisher
RAF: Group Captain J. L. Appleton, Cpl’s Gregg Williams and Jamie Lamb.
87/15. Welcome and Public Session.
Cllr P Waters formally opened the public session and invited any of the four parishioners present to address the Parish Council on matters of interest, several Parishioners spoke about problems with potholes across the Parish. There being no other items the Chairman then welcomed Mrs & Mrs Breeze to the meetings who required the support of the Parish Council for themselves and daughter Amanda Breeze as to a ‘strong local connection to the area. Several members attested their support on four counts of Shropshire’s eligibility criteria, this support to be communicated to Mr & Mrs Breeze’s agent as soon as practically possible by way of letter. 

The Chairman then welcomed Group Captain J. L. Appleton the Station Commander from Shawbury, Cpl’s Gregg Williams and Jamie Lamb to the meeting. The Group Captain explained that he was visiting all Parish Councils ‘touched’ by the fly zone surrounding Shawbury to thank local communities for their support, the understanding of the low flying training aspects undertaken by the RAF and to reassure that when things did go wrong to contact the base as soon as possible so the situation could be rectified.  Cpl Jamie Lamb was introduced as the replacement for Cpl’s Gregg Williams who had secured a well earned promotion. Cpl Lamb would pick upon the community projects the RAF are so keen to be involved with through their course trainees at the base. Members took the opportunity to thank the RAF for all their support for projects in recent years and looked forward to a continued positive partnership
There being no other points raised the Chairman closed the public session.
88/15. Apologies for absence.

 
Cllr Mrs C Meade and Cllr Mrs K Calder, Shropshire Council.





89/15. Disclosures of Personal and Prejudicial Interest.

None declared.
90/15. To approve the minutes of the meeting held on the 16th September  

 and 21st October 2015.

Cllr K Newby moved and Cllr R Wright seconded that both sets of minutes were a true and accurate record of the meetings; the minutes were unanimously agreed with a correction at minute 72/15 to read Broomfield Farm.
91/15. Matters arising from the minutes.
1. Stoke on Tern Consolidated Charity.

A meeting of Trustees had taken place and the recommendations are being moved forward to close the Charity and donate the remaining money for use in the Parish on debt management and the food bank.   
2. Dog Litter Bins, signs and the Old Tip.
Cllr R Wright is continuing to follow up on these tasks.
3. Neighbourhood Plan.
The Parish Council received an update on progress being made with the recently appointed consultants paid through external grant aid. Key to this approach was to report back to those who have already participated to keep alive interest and to engage in a business survey. Members agreed to have this item as a standard agenda item to receive updates on the progress of the project and that an update be circulated with reference to SAMDev.
4. Dutton Close (dogs).
The Chairman is still in discussions with the authorities on this matter and will report back in due course.
92.15. Rights of Way.
Members raised concerns about recent public rights of ways not shown on drawings, only ‘coming across’ potential diversions almost by chance and being asked ‘retrospectively’ to support diversions which could have been dealt with differently at the outset of a planning application. It was unanimously agreed that Shropshire Planning be informed of the Parish Councils strong concerns of how these matters are being dealt with at present and seek assurances that different practices will be put in place for the future.  
93.15. Co-option of a Parish Councillor.

The public notice period for the calling of an election to fill the casual vacancy on the Parish Council had expired and election had not been called. It was agreed that Members approach individual members of the community who may be interested in being co-opted to the Parish Council with a request to forward their interests and details to the Parish Clerk. A ‘stop press’ would also be placed in the next addition of the Parish News.
94.15. Grazing of sheep on the Glebe field.

An enquiry had been made via the Church for a Mr Morgan to graze sheep on the Glebe field. Members unanimously agreed because of damage to the trees on the site that permission be refused.

95.15. Cemetery Developments.
Members agreed to the hedge planting and work for spraying weeds and re-seeding (£180 + VAT) for 2016 and to take the item off the agenda till that time.
96/15.  Highway Maintenance.
1. Wistanswick signage on the road surface eroded, to report.
2. That the Chairman and Vice Chairman meet with Highways to enquire of the progress of highway maintenance issues raised but not resolved with a view to reporting back at the next meeting.

97/15. Financial Matters: 

1. Payments & Income: The Bank reconciliation and payments for approval were tabled, agreed and held on the minute book file.
2. Street Lighting: agreed to instruct the Street Light contractor to undertake the ‘5’s’ on the audit list (£844 + VAT), plus two lights that are faulty.
3. Complete a Budget profile of all projected expenditure for 15/16 that includes the ‘4’s’ on the street lights audit list (£1,600 + VAT), with a funding profile that includes savings (as already identified through grants and utility supply) and a rise in the precept both taking account of the pressures.   
	Cheque no.
	Item and payment
	Amount.

	434
	Mazars LLP (external audit) 
	£   270.00

	435
	Stoke on Tern Parish Hall (meetings)
	£     65.00

	436
	Graham Bould (Clerks expenses)
	£    71.67

	437
	Graham Bould (Clerks Salary Q3 & back pay)
	£1,113.29

	438
	Royal British Legion (Poppy Wreath) 
	£     17.00


98/15. Planning Issues:  
1.  Yee Tree Farm (15/04244/REM: two, four bedroom properties: object.
99/15. Correspondence.
1. AGM details from the Community Council of Shropshire and CAB.
2. Police Report (circulated): Rural Action Day at Woore.

3. Publication of the New Electoral Register 2016

4. HSBC closure of the Whitchurch Branch
100/15. Parish Matters and Actions.
1. Bonfires in Warrant Road: Cllr D Moore to keep a watching brief.
2. Broadband speeds Wistanswick: Cllr R Wright to canvass local views and report back on the issue.
3. Knotweed grant: Cllr R Wright to further investigate.
4. Allotments: Cllr Mrs S Bartram reported on an article to be published by a local parishioner who is interested in developing a local campaign to secure allotments.

5. Community Infrastructure meetings:  Cllr Mrs S Birchall reported on two successful community meetings with representatives of local groups and organisations from across the Parish contributing ideas to the Neighbourhood Plan development.

6. Ordinance survey Yew Tree Lane: The Chairman raised a concern in terms of Yew Tree Lane, in that it is not recognised on ordinance survey (sat nav), agreed that Shropshire Council be contacted about the issue.
7. Pet Cemetery: Parishioners had contacted the Chairman with concerns about the Pet Cemetery, agreed the issue be raised again with Shropshire Council.

8. Sign (finger) posts missing by the junction of Warrant Road on the Wistanswick/Hodnet Road, agreed to report the Shropshire Council.

9. Street signs Eaton upon Tern: two street signs have gone missing at Mill Lane and Grange Lane, Cllr K Newby to enquire and report back.
Meeting closed at 8.55p.m. Date of next meeting: Wednesday 16th December 2015. 
Signed:

Chairman 16th December 2015.
Clerk: Mr. Graham Bould, 18, Mendip Close Little Dawley, Telford, Shropshire. TF4 3JG. 

Phone: 01952 594758. E-mail: stokeparishcouncil@hotmail.co.uk,  

www.shrop.net/stokeuponternpc
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